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September and October 2020

Message from Our President …

Dear Members and Friends of Redeemer:


Karen Merkel loved to preach!


It was evident every time she occupied the pulpit at Redeemer Lutheran Church, the many times during the 16 years of Pastor Gil Moore and more recently Pastor Lisa Rotchford.  Her energy and enthusiasm in bringing us God’s Word was stimulating.  Our hearts are heavy with her loss.  We are joyful she has joined our Lord, but she will be missed,


As the corona virus has upended almost everything in our lives, so has it affected our upcoming Congregational Annual Meeting.  Normally part one of our get-together is held in the early part of November at which time we elect four Church Council members and we approve a budget for the following year.  In all probability we won’t be able to meet mainly because at the present time it’s too large of a gathering of people.  Tentatively we are planning to mail a ballot of four members selected by the Council as a slate to be elected with provisions for other candidates to be nominated by our Congregation.   In the same mailing we would include a proposed budget for 2021.  There would be a deadline to nominate other candidates and to approve/disapprove the budget.  This is all subject to change, of course, as events seem to shift daily.


To fill the vacancy on the Church Council, Anne Walshe of St. Theodore Episcopal Church was appointed to fill out the 3-year term.  St. Theo’s has been a terrific partner in Christ for Redeemer Lutheran, both financially and spiritually and it’s only fitting that St. Theo’s would have a voice on our Council.  Welcome Anne!
In the Name of our Lord,

Jerry Brady

Council President
